At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Monday the 19th day of March, 2012

Roll Call:              
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Absent

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.



        

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

 David McDermott from Meadow Hill South led the pledge to the flag. 
3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA 


There were no changes to this agenda.

5.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on this agenda.

6. ZONING:

A. Parke Lane

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Parke Lane project is  for the rezoning of two lots near Stewart Avenue and Interstate 84 from IB to the adjacent R-3 Zoning District. They are proposing to construct 160 single family units. There were two public hearings on this amendment to the Comprehensive Plan. In conjunction with this zoning change the Board is considering a change to the zoning on the property located on Patton Road and Route 52, which will be considered at a later date. The applicant has agreed to the following restrictions for the project:


1.
There will be a maximum of 160 units


2.
The access will be off of Stewart Avenue

B.
SEQA Resolution of Determination

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board SEQR Lead Agency Determination: Amendment to Comprehensive Plan Update, Adoption of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Town of Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh: Rezoning of two lots near Stewart Avenue and Interstate 84 from IB to the Adjacent R-3 Zoning District and Approval of a related Developers Agreement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   MARCH 19, 2012     PAGE 2

C.
Resolution to Amend Comprehensive Plan

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of the Town Board in the Matter of the Adoption of that Part of the Proposed Amendment to the Comprehensive Plan Update of the Town of Newburgh Pertaining to the Rezoning of Two Lots near Stewart Avenue and Interstate 84 from IB to the Adjacent R-3 Zoning District. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

D. Developers Agreement

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Developer’s Agreement between Autumn Sky Development Co., Inc., Parke Lane and the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

E.
Resolution to Approve Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled Zoning

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to Approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No.1 of 2012-Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone Two lots Near Stewart Avenue and Interstate 84 from IB to the Adjacent R-3 Zoning District. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

7. ENGINEERING:

A. Lakeside Road Culvert: Approval of Purchase

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town Board authorized Maser Consulting to do the construction for the replacement of the existing concrete culvert on Lakeside Road. Their Engineer’s report recommends the installation of a Contech Aluminum Box Culvert (ALBC) with an opening of 10’ 11” by 4’ 3”. The ALBC will be purchased from the Town of Newburgh Highway Annual Bid List at an estimated cost of $32,000.00. The Highway Department will schedule the installation of the ALBC and reopen Lakeside Road in both directions. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 15, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to purchase a Contech Aluminum Box Culvert from the Town of Newburgh Highway Annual Bid list at an estimated cost of $32,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
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B. Waring Road Culvert: Recommendation for Award of Contract

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memorandum dated March 13, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to award the Waring Road Culvert bid to the lowest bidder  Jorrey Excavating, located in Middletown, New York, for the amount of $142,305.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

8. TOWN CLERK: Carnival Application at Newburgh Mall

Town Clerk Zarutskie said this application was discussed at the March 14th Audit Meeting. Dreamland Amusement will have a carnival from April 5th thru April 15th at the Newburgh Mall to benefit the East Coldenham Elementary School PTA. Chief Clancy, Thomas Dubetsky, the Safety Officer and Town Clerk Zarutskie has all signed off of the application.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Carnival Permit for Dreamland Amusements for the period of April 5, 2012           thru April 15, 2012. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the Board of Health’s approval is filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said it is his belief that the approval is filed with the safety officer.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

9. ANNOUNCEMENTS

Councilman Piaquadio urged everyone to vote on Tuesday, March 20th.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said this election is to fill the remainder of Assemblyman Tom Kirwan’s term, who recently passed away. 

Mr. Zarutskie said tomorrow is the first of six elections that will be held this year. 

Councilwoman Greene said everyone will vote in their usual polling place. 

10. PUBLIC COMMENTS

There were no public comments. 
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11.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:20 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.         .

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

